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Devon Scarpella

From: Devon Scarpella
Sent: Monday, July 11, 2022 4:03 PM
To: barbara.jones@anchorageak.gov; dean.gates@anchorageak.gov
Cc: Sam Severin
Subject: Letter Regarding Mr. Biggs' Public Records Request
Attachments: Letter to Clerk's Office.pdf

Good afternoon, 
 
Please see the attached letter regarding Mr. Biggs’ records request. 
 
Devon Scarpella 
Office Manager 
Chandler, Falconer, Munson & Cacciola, LLP 
911 West 8th Ave., Suite 302 
Anchorage, AK 99501 
Phone: 907-272-8401 
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CHANDLER, FALCONER, MUNSON & CACCIOLA, LLP 
A T T O R N E Y S  A T   LA W 

S U I T E  3 0 2 
9 1 1  W E S T  E I G H T H  A V E N U E 

A N C H O R A G E ,  A L A  S K A   9 9 5 0 1 
TELEPHONE: (907) 272-8401 
FACSIMILE: (907) 274-3698 

bcf@bcfaklaw.com 
 
 
Barbara A. Jones, Municipal Clerk 

 Municipal Clerk’s Office 
City Hall 

 632 West 6th Avenue 
 Anchorage, AK 99501 

Sent via electronic mail to: barbara.jones@anchorageak.gov 
 

CC: Dean Gates 
 Assembly Counsel 
 PO Box 196650 
 Anchorage, AK 99519 

Sent via electronic mail to: dean.gates@anchorageak.gov  
 

On March 23, 2022, The Clerk’s Office acknowledged receipt of a public records request from 
Mr. Biggs for “Any communication, or email sent to or from an IP address under the jurisdiction 
of the Clerk to the email address: blue@thebluealaskan.com or domain 
www.thebluealaskan.com.”  It was assigned the number 2022-16.   

Through subsequent correspondence on March 25, the date range was clarified to include only 
correspondence between April 1, 2020 and March 23, 2022. At the suggestion of Ms. 
Veneklasen, Mr. Biggs also agreed to exclude e-mails from temporary election workers from the 
request.   
 
Correspondence with Mr. Gates, dating back to May 5 2022, suggests that he is aware of the 
request, and that he is tasked with reviewing the records.  Loss of a staff member in his office 
understandably hindered his ability to handle a large volume of documents, but presumably that 
was temporary and does not relieve the Municipality of its legal obligations to produce the 
records.    
 
AMC 3.90.010 states, “It is the policy of the municipality to provide the fullest and most rapid 
public access to municipal records and information so that the right of the people to remain 
informed is protected.” 
 
The Assembly has a demonstrated lack of interest in enforcing its own laws with regard to 
records requests from Mr. Biggs.  Ideally, that can be considered water under the bridge, and we 
can go forward under the assumption the Assembly strives to follow its own laws.   However, this 
request is nearing four months old and the only meaningful correspondence was from the 
Municipality to limit the scope of the request.   AMC 3.90.060 requires that public records be 
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furnished promptly unless the information is privileged or confidential.  If Mr. Gates is copied 
on correspondence with The Blue Alaskan, then the privilege is waived.   That is straightforward.  
The very nature of the request suggests that privilege review is not a four-month process.   
 
Please respond by July 20 with a date by which the Municipality will comply with the records 
request.   I would welcome a call to create a mutually agreeable plan, such as producing the 
records in batches by year on a set schedule.    

 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
       CHANDLER, FALCONER, 
       MUNSON & CACCIOLA, LLP 
 
     
       By: __/s/Samuel C. Severin___ 
        Samuel C. Severin 
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